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CHAIR HOKAMA: .(gave°. . The Council's Committee on Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs
shall come to order. This is our regular meeting of December 15, 2014. This is also our last
meeting of the term. Present we have Vice-Chairman, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning. And Committee Members, Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAIVIA: Good morning, Mr. Carroll. Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CR1VELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning. And Mr Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Excused from the meeting is, at this time, is Ms. Baisa, Mr. White and
Mr. Guzman. We have a few things we need to take care of today, Members. But before we do
we shall take public testimony on any item we have agendized for today's meeting. We have
four items. If you wish to provide testimony, please make yourself known. We shall give you
your opportunity to speak before the Committee. If you are wishing to speak, when your name is
called, please come forward, state your name. If you're representing an entity or organization,
we ask that you please share that with us. You'll be given three minutes to share your thoughts
with the Committee and then at which time the Committee will be asked if they have any
questions to clarify your testimony. This morning first person we are gonna ask to give
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testimony is our Mayor, Mr. Arakawa. So if the Mayor would please come forward and share
your thoughts with us, please.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

MAYOR ARAKAWA: Good morning, Chair Hokama.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Council members. Several years ago I formed a Mayor Arakawa's Repricing
Committee to look into the salary schedules of some of our employees, especially our Clerks.
Over the years working with the County, I've notice that there's a real discrepancy in pay and the
actual amount of work being done by our Clerks. It seems that when we're looking at the
national level and we're trying to bring equality back in pay, we adhere to the letter of the law in
that we allow different genders to be employed. However, the fact of the matter is that the vast
majority of Clerks are female. And that if we're going to be able to change the trend of how
we're going to be able to do things, we have to change the system in which we're working. And
the only way to really change this system is to start where the problem really is and be able to
make the adjustments in pricing. Now you're going to notice that and you're gonna hear that
there are different systems in UPW and HGEA and that truly is. But you're also gonna hear
testimony this morning the committee has come up with that's gonna be...very clearly
demonstrate that even after a career in the County, the discrepancy does not change and that
there's a huge difference between what Clerks get and what our nnskilled labor gets. This is
almost $7,000 a year at starting. That's a...it's a very huge discrepancy. And you'll note that lot
of the requirements that we were putting in before are shifting as well. When the jobs were first
created, you know, you didn't have to have computer skills. You didn't have to have a lot of
technical skills doing different kinds of programming. All of the equipment that the Clerks are
being asked to work with and the different kinds of jobs they're being requested to work with
have shifted over the years. And I think it's time for us to really look at what the job they're
doing is and what we're paying them for the job that they're really doing. Over the years in all
of the other different areas, as the technology has increased for engineering, we pay higher
wages. For every other department as the technological uses have increased, we've paid higher
wages. Supervisory work, et cetera. However, we have not made the adjustment here so I'm
gonna ask all of you to please look at this very carefully. It is leading edge. It's not being done
in the rest of the State. We will be taking a lead in doing this. But I believe very, very strongly
that this is an area that needs to be corrected if we're ever gonna be able to say that we're being
equal and mean exactly what we're saying. We are being equal in opportunities. You know, we
have many, many of the women now are single parents taking care of families. They are the
breadwinners.
MS. BROOKS: Three minutes.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: So I've asked you to consider it. Thank you very much.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony this morning, Mayor. And okay, this is a Council
Committee meeting. Let us keep decorum, please. Thank you, ladies. Any questions for
Mayor Arakawa on the comments he shared with the Committee this morning on this issue,
Members? Any questions for the Mayor? Mayor, we thank you for your presence and we
appreciate your work in this subject matter. Thank you.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Well, thank you very much. I know it's gonna be a very difficult issue but I
wish you the very best to try and do this. And not pertaining to the Committee meeting at all,
Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays to you too, Mayor, and your family. Thank
you. We'll ask Anne Jenny if she would please come forward and share her testimony with us,
please.
MS. JENNY: Good morning, Council members and Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MS. JENNY: I'm honored to be here and Happy Holidays to everybody. You might notice I've got two
different tablet computers here, right? One is a reader and one is a fairly sophisticated computer.
Now the reason I have two different ones is because they do two different jobs. My expectations
of them are very different. Their capacities are very different. I paid a lot less for the one where
I expected less of it, where there were lower expectations, where the class specifications require
less of this piece of equipment. I paid considerably more for this one because I expected to have
far more sophisticated abilities and skills, right. We're doing exactly the opposite with our
unskilled Laborers versus our very highly-skilled Clerks. And I fail to see how we can continue
to justify not paying them based on what we're asking for them and what we expect of them,
right. My second point is this is an economic issue. How we spend or how you spend my tax
dollars is very important to me. Local wealth is created by local investment. Each time a dollar
goes through the economy it is taxed. It is used again. Economic activity is created by the
number of times those dollars roll through the economy. Money that's spent by our tourist
economy tends to be a skipping stone. It comes, we tax it, it goes out to whoever owns those
goods and services that the tourists are spending their money on. When we spend money locally,
it rolls through the economy a number of times. Economic statistics show that local salaries for
local people creates about a multiplier effect of 1.94. Whereas, just taxing the stuff that skips by
us only creates about .17. All right, that's a big difference in the effects these things have. So if
you spend $2 million or $4 million on local staffing, local equipment, local businesses, you're
gonna get a $4 million return. If you spend $2 million on, you know, increasing some sort of
tourist activities, you're only gonna get that 17 percent tax that you can charge them or the TAT
of which we've been fighting with the State to get our fair share. So as a taxpayer I would far
rather see you spend my tax dollars on these hard-working Clerks that are providing the goods
and services that I expect and that you as legislators have said that you will provide to us than I
am on subsidizing others that are not part of our local economy. Thank you very much.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Jenny. Any questions for the lady on her testimony, Members?
We thank you for your comments this morning. We'll ask David Jenny if he would please come
forward and share your thoughts with us, please.
MR. SCHLICHER: Actually I should start off by correcting the record. My name is my last name is
actually Schlicher. I serve as the Pastor of Makawao Union Church but, of course, anything I say
here today is strictly my view and does not represent anyone else. This hearing this morning is
part of a great debate that's going on in our country regarding the causes of the obvious and
noticeable disparity between wages with men and women. Some groups trace it out of the need
for many, if not most, women to take time out from the workforce in order to have children and
care for their families and therefore their absence is major cause of that disparity. Others see it
as evidence of a systemic undervaluing of the work of women. The disparity in the wages for
clerks who are required to be high school graduates, and male unskilled labor who are not, can
reasonably be seen as evidence of this wider social bias. I understanding...I understand that
correcting this is going to have a fiscal impact and that is never easy. But the truth is that there's
rarely an easy time to do the right thing. The good news is that there is never a bad time to do
what .is right. Let me suggest that this is an opportune time to correct this injustice. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony this morning. Mr. Couch, you have a question for
the gentleman?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Can I get your name again, sir?

MR. SCHLICHER: Yes. Last...first name is David, last name is Schlicher. It's spelled
S-C-H-L-I-C-H-E-R.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, any other questions for the gentleman? Having none, thank you very much
for your testimony. We'll have Connie Parris next, please.
MS. PARRIS: Good morning, Council members. My name is Connie Parris. I'm a Clerk III with the
Department of Public Works in the Highways Division. I've been an employee for the County of
Maui for the past two years, with the last year working at the Makawao Auto Repair Shop. I
enjoy my work and I'm thankful to be employed by the County. However, after receiving my
first few paychecks, I had to seriously reconsider if the position I had taken would be sufficient
enough to help support my family. A Clerk's daily duties consists of many different things from
maintaining employee timesheets, leave records, submitting forms and records, entering work
orders to answering to the public and the many things in between. A Clerk is required to know
many things so that when a member of the public or an employee has a question it can be
answered quickly yet thoroughly. To have even been considered for my position, I had to have
two years of clerical experience, past the civil service exam and place in the top five, hold a
typing proficiency certificate and ace an interview against four other well-deserving prospects.
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When compared to the unskilled labor classes as well as simply the increased cost of living,
Clerks' salaries are highly outdated. During my interview I was given the class specifications to
read over. It was written in 1964, retitled to Clerk III in 1965, amended in 1993, and then made
effective in 2009. According to the description I may use word processing and other office
equipment and technologies. I use word processing and numerous software programs daily. I
am required to be computer literate and efficient all at the same time. The specification also
states that I may give information over a counter or telephone where judgment, knowledge and
interpretation of facts are required. This very line proves my point in that Clerks are required to
have a specific set of skills and have the knowledge to relay information to the public. Why then
are we not basing these Clerk salaries on the tasks that they currently do? Why are we paying
unskilled classes $615 more a month than we pay skilled Clerks who have many prerequisites to
even be considered? This differential needs to be approved immediately. The longer the County
of Maui defers to address the salaries, the more disparate they will become. The fact that on day
one, a Laborer will make $615 more a month than a Clerk is absurd. The fact that 20 years ago
Clerks and Laborers made an equal salary shows that current salaries are in dire need of review.
Why were we equal then and why are we trailing behind now, now when Clerks' jobs have added
tasks when technology is integrated into every single one of these tasks? This is a brain versus
brawn issue. These salaries depict that the County will pay more for physical labor but will not
for the mental labor of Clerks. I am here fighting for equal pay for equal worth. I promise you
though we may not be outside in the elements or lifting 40-plus pounds a day -MS. BROOKS: Three minutes.
MS. PARRIS: --we clerks go home drained. We deserve to be paid for the skills we have and the
responsibilities we hold. I just wanna mention I along with numerous other Clerks have put
together a petition. I believe that's in front of you. We've submitted 378 signatures from various
Clerks, Laborers, Supervisors and members of the public. Take these signatures as proof that
Clerks' salaries are indeed highly outdated and that the proposed differential needs to be
approved today. Thank you for your lime.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony. Any questions for the lady on her comments so far,
Members? Okay, thank you very much. We'll ask Laureen Perreira, please, if she would come
down and share her thoughts.
MS. PERREIRA: Good morning, Chair Hokama.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MS. PERREIRA: Council members. My name is Laureen Perreira and I'm an Administrative Assistant
with the Public Works Department, Highways Division. My job also includes beyond Highways
duties, huge responsibility with handling of the burials at the Maui Veterans Cemetery. I'm
grateful for my job and I've been employed for the past 10 years with the County. However, it is
a fact that I make less than a Janitor hired by the County on his or her first day of work. I also
make less than an unskilled Laborer gets paid today. Yet we are required to have a high level of
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skills, knowledge, education and experience in order to perform our jobs along with being
accurate and efficient. As a member of Mayor's Repricing Committee, I have kept my
co-workers informed and when I informed them that I was getting paid less than a Janitor and a
Laborer, they were both surprised and shocked. The Clerks working for the County of Maui
have a huge amount of duties and responsibilities. I coordinate and conduct the day-to-day
business affairs of the Makawao District Office. Clerks are also required to possess problemsolving skills, decision making, communication skills, planning, organizing and setting priorities.
We keep our departments functioning on a daily basis. We take pride in our work and are one of
the first people that a member of the public talks to when they need a County service. Clerks
answer frequent phone calls from irate people, answering questions and providing information to
the public regarding our County rules, regulations, policies and procedures. We educate the
public and always remain pleasant, patient and professional. Furthermore, performing other
related duties as required that is constantly being piled on us, increasing our duties and
responsibilities but not our salaries. So the question is, how do we put a value on brawn versus
brains? No one should be punished for the career path they choose. There should be equal pay
for equal worth. Everyone, whether men or women, clerks or laborers, should be paid based on
the skills they need to do their jobs taking into consideration the complexities and responsibilities
that go along with that position. I believe that Clerks are undervalued and underpaid for the
demands placed on them and the varying complexities of the work they perform. Pay equity is
an issue of fairness. By addressing pay equity issues now we will ensure that every County of
Maui employee is earning what they should be based on the requirements of their job. Clerks
have been faced with this pay disparity daily and it's been going on right under us for the past 20
years. I ask that our outdated salaries be reviewed. Now is the time to correct the situation by
paying our Clerks what they are worth and what they truly deserve. Thank you.
MS. BROOKS: Three minutes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony. Any questions for the lady on her testimony,
Members? Okay, thank you very much for being here this morning. Carolyn Franklin?
MS. FRANKLIN: Aloha kakahiaka. My name is Carolyn Franklin. I've been working in the Real
Property Tax Office for eight and a half years. I've been on Maui since December 27, 1973
which is probably longer than most of you been alive. I want to thank the Council for your time.
Now my presentation. I want to make a point of telling you that first of all we are not here to try
to demean what our men do. We are not trying to say that your job is worthless, you are
worthless, you are uneducated, you deserve less. We deserve more. Our jobs require...my job
requires that I know ordinances, laws right on the phone, right when somebody is calling me.
We have someone in our department who actually applied for the janitorial position. She was
told she doesn't qualify for it because she had no janitorial experience. She was looking for a
higher salary. In the luxury hotels in Wailea and Kaanapali, over 80 percent of the housekeeping
and janitorial positions are filled by women. That's not the case here in the County. We give
those high-paying jobs to men. I don't understand that. We don't understand why the County is
so out of line with our job descriptions. We have to know a lot of things right on the phone, right
when someone answers as we don't get to go look it up and call 'em back later. We deal with
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pleasant people most of the time but a lot of the times we get very unpleasant people. Because of
our lower salaries, women are put in the position of living lives that are less than other people.
Because our salaries are lower, we have lower credit ratings. Lower credit ratings means that we
pay more interest for our loans, for our cars, for our homes. We have less money to retire on and
a lot of us are single and as you know, women outlive men. I have been told anytime...many
times in my life that I am entitled to a life less than someone else has because of my color. I was
entitled to a life less than someone else has because of my race, because of my religion. Other
people are denied because of their sexual orientation. And now the County of Maui and the State
of Hawaii tells me that I am entitled to a less than „than life because I am a woman. Women
have political power in this country. It's something that we're beginning to realize. So if
somehow we can't get this through here, understand that I was able to pull up the statistics for
19... for 2008. I wasn't able to get it for 2012 or 2014. But in general on the national election,
women outvoted men by 6 to 7 percent. We have power. We can organize ourselves and we
will. So I thank you for this time. I hope that you please come to understand that I am tired of
living a less than life. I want my life to be equal to someone else's and that includes my pay rate.
MS. BROOKS: Three minutes.
MS. FRANKLIN: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony. Jennifer Gladwin?
MS. GLADWIN: Thank you, Chairman and Council for your time. My name is Jennifer Gladwin. I'm
here as a private citizen but I am an Executive Director for the Kelea Foundation. We're a
nonprofit that works to empower women through water sports. My passion is gender equality
and using as many resources as we can to give women as many opportunities as possible. I'm
also very well connected to the community. Being involved in the community is a major priority
for me so when I took this issue to the community, it was shock. People were appalled. They
didn't understand the logic of how a skilled entry-level Clerk could make less money than an
eighth-grade-educated Laborer. While we all give credit to the difficult job of a Laborer,
typically when we're talking about wages we talk about education. If I have a college education
I get paid more. If I have certain skills I get paid more. And in labor, the more skills you get the
more you get paid. But this isn't the case for the Clerks. And it utterly baffles me. Just simple
logic, forgetting my feminism at the door, the simple logic of not paying the entry-level Clerks
the same wage as the Laborers just doesn't make sense. That disparity also continues. The most
shocking thing for me, and I think you'll hear it later in the testimony, is that a woman who
worked for 21 years at the County made less than an entry-level Laborer. Doesn't make sense,
So I just...I'm bringing this message to the community and I'm finding that it is well shared, this
shock, and this desire to change something. And it's a relatively small change. And thank you
for your time and your consideration of the issue. It's a really important issue and I really
appreciate it. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your presence. Any questions for the lady on her testimony? Thank
you very much for your presence. Rosemary Robbins, please.
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MS. ROBBINS: Good morning, everybody.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MS. ROBBINS: Rosemary Robbins, concerned citizen. I'm neither a laborer nor a clerical person for
the County of Maui. But I have been blessed with interaction with so many of each of those
categories. How wealthy am I for that opportunity to just be able to work with these people and
to learn from them. Over this past week I came down and went through the materials that are in
the seventh floor and I beg your indulgence that I say it again. The staff members who are here
who provide me with the binders, the documents to go through, a desk to sit at and be able to
learn firsthand from the documents, invaluable. Just fantastic so I'm hurrahing for all of these
people as well as for the janitors who keep it safe for me to walk through the halls. One of the
documents that I went over last week was put out by the American Association of University
Women. I'm not a member of that particular group but I certainly have watched them over the
years and admire them greatly. Back in 1913, the AAUW, American Association of University
Women, began its crusade to be able to have equal pay for women. In 1963, President Kennedy
who had come and visited our college, listened, it was an all-women's college, listened to what
we had to say and passed through the Equal Pay of 1963. Congress went along with that. The
Lilly Ledbetter Fair Pay Act has been presented and so far still has not gone through because of
maneuvering of schedules with the Congress. Something terribly wrong with that. That's not a
heavily female-driven outfit either. So we might...may want to take a peek at that and see how
we can solve that. I don't think there is intentional ill-will on any of the men. I think that the
system, as it's been said here before this morning, needs to be addressed as a systemic problem.
All right. I'm a person who was born of male and female parents. I am a parent of children,
adult children, born female, male. I'm a grandparent of male and female children, both of them
adopted from foreign countries, one from Russia, one from Manila. I have no less love for any
of those people in my life. I'm sure that's true for the vast majority of people. We need to
understand that a system that needs updating, to put it mildly, is not...
MS. BROOKS: Three minutes.
MS. ROBBINS: Thank you. Is not something that needs to stay in place. We take a look at life and we
have variables and constants. That's a constant that shouldn't happen. We need to get that
caught up well for everybody. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Robbins. Any questions for Ms. Robbins this morning, Members?
Having none, thank you very much for your presence.
MS. ROBBINS: You're welcome.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I will, ask Ms. Lono if there's anyone in the Hana District wishing to provide
testimony, please?
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MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono in the liana Office and we have no one waiting
to testify.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Fernandez on Lanai, anyone wishing to provide testimony?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And on Molokai, Ms. Alcon, anyone wishing to provide testimony?
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here waiting to
testify.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Is there anyone else wants to give testimony this
morning? Please make yourself known at this time. Having none, Members, with no objections,
we shall close testimony for today's meeting.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Members. Testimony is closed.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

ITEM PIA-67: CLERK/ADMINISTRATIVE SERIES REPRICING COMMITTEE PAY
INEQUITY REPORT (CC 14-99)
CHAIR HOKAMA: May I direct you now please to Policy Item 67. This is under the heading of the
CLERK/ADMINISTRATIVE SERIES REPRICING COMMITTEE PAY INEQUITY REPORT.
We have a Communication 14-99 from the Chair of the Mayor's Repricing Committee
with...transmitted a report to this Council and we have received it through Council referral. So
who's gonna give the. _good morning.
MS. PHANEUF: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Karin, are you gonna...
Note: Computer generated presentation

MS. PHANEUF: And, yeah, I'm Karin Phaneuf.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Are you....
MS. PHANEUF: Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, why don't...Members, please, if you have all of these. I believe
Ms. Phaneuf will work off this handout
MS. PHANEUF: Yes. Thank you. Happy Holidays.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Happy Holidays.
MS. PHANEUF: I wanna say thank you...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair?
MS. PHANEUF: Oh.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Can we get her to use the mic please?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, yeah, thank you.
MS. PHANEUF: Is that better?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. PHANEUF: Thanks, sorry. I wanna thank everybody who testified. I know that's nerve-wracking.
And everybody was amazing so thank you for that. I'm presenting this morning to all of you on
the Committee a PowerPoint that we put together for the Mayor's Repricing Committee. The
bottom line is women throughout this country are paid less than men throughout this country.
And we wanna be...we want our little island of Maui to start the ball rolling to even some of this
stuff up. We're requesting a pay differential for 380 Clerks, approximately of $615 a month
starting July 2014. And that will bring these...this Clerk series up to an even status with
laborers. We actually think they should be paid more because their skills are much more than
our Laborer series but we are gonna settle for even for now Could get my clicker. The current
active members of our committee include Mayor Alan Arakawa, Vice-Chair Maria Omellas. She
used to be with the Committee on the Status of Women but she's with OHA. Connie Parris who
spoke today of Public Works, Laureen Perreira also of Public Works, Doreen Buenconsejo of
Public Works and her husband is now at Parks, Anne Jenny from Finance, Jo-Anne Tanaka, who
I believe went back to work for us down in Public Works, Rene Yamaoka. And HGEA has been
at every meeting. We're, „unfortunately, they're not here today but we have been having them at
every meeting and they are very supportive. Jen spoke a little bit about somebody who had been
at the County for a long time. We had a Clerk in Hana who worked 21 years and when she left,
she was making about $4,000 more than the 19-year-old laborer that we hired. Laureen, who
spoke today and is gracious enough to allow me to use her photo, has been with us for 10 years.
I believe she's had two promotions during that time. Is that correct? One promotion during that
time? Ten years and she's still making $95 a month less than a brand new, first-day-on-the-job
Janitor or Laborer. This is a comparison for you of the skills that are required for Clerks and to
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compare it with an unskilled person. The Clerks have to have at the minimum a high school
diploma, two years of clerical experience, gotta be in the top five of your civil service exam and
those exams are not easy. Gotta type your...pass your typing proficiency test with a...they used
to charge 20 bucks. Do they still charge for that? Twenty bucks you gotta pay at the college to
take that. And you have to have a driver's license. Not even talking about excellent language
skills, writing, computer. You gotta fix your own machines half the time. You gotta look nice.
You gotta have a...you know, smell good. Have all your teeth in most cases. So this is...there's
a lot that goes into getting hired as a Clerk. The Laborers can come into us. We're gonna buy
them boots. We're gonna buy them tee shirts. We're gonna buy them safety equipment, hard
hats. They don't have to have...they don't have to look good at all. They can have one tooth
and they have...an eighth-grade education is the minimum and a driver's license in some cases,
not in all cases. We think that is an unfair comparison. Currently today, the difference in price is
$615 a month. You can see, pay for a Clerk III which is an SR 10 and by the way our pay scale
starts at an SR-4. And then the Janitors in our building are, and for the State, are BC-2. They're
already making $615 a month more than our Clerks. We've calculated it out for you to show you
what this is gonna cost the County. The jobs have changed over the years. Clerks have a much
more complex job than they used to and Laborers have in some cases a less difficult job. We
have more machinery. The unions won't let you lift as much. The actual work day which the
Mayor actually did a laborer study to see how many hours Laborers work versus Clerks. He
found out Laborers work three to four hours a day because there's a lot of waiting around, wait
for the truck, driving to the job site, waiting for the hole to get dug. There's lots of things you're
waiting for. Clerks don't have that. Clerks are busy the minute they walk in. Sometimes they're
eating lunch at their desk. Do not say that to the union. And they are busy from the day they
walk in, the minute they walk in, and I know all of you stay late when you need to get things
done and don't ask for overtime in many cases. On March 25th, this Council signed a resolution,
unanimously signed a resolution that said pay equality is vital for achieving gender equality. You
all hugged Barbara Potopowitz, our Chair at the time of our Committee on the Status of Women
and promised her you were gonna make this right. We talked about...the resolution says the
clerical staff are predominantly women. Laborers employed by the County are predominantly
men. And the starting pay for the clerical positions is not in line with their work. The Council
said it finds it crucial for women, and in the best interest of the County of Maui, that the issue of
pay equality be resolved once and for all. Therefore, that Council, this is what the resolution
says, this Council joins the efforts of the Office of Mayor and our committee to address and
resolve the issue of wage equality in Maui. And all of us here today wanna thank this Council,
this...this PIA Committee for signing the resolution and for recognizing this unfair pay practice
right here at Maui County. For example, a Legal Clerk who works in Mr. Kushi's office must
have three years of legal experience and she is probably gonna be a female and she's still gonna
walk in the door making less money than the Janitor...who needs, remember, no minimum
qualifications. Why did this happen? We think in the '90s, HGEA started using what they call a
step system for our wage increases. So the way that this step thing works is after so many years,
you get a raise. Currently, the Clerks have to work two years to get $100 a month more.
Currently, our UPW system is set up differently. So they're right now getting 2 percent every six
months which comes to about $118 a year for the Laborers. So it's ron .111y double. They're
getting roughly double what the Clerks are getting, little more than double. We think this needs
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to be looked at. We think that HGEA is in favor of looking at this and we need to straighten this
problem out. The facts, currently the clerical workers, they're 17 male Clerks on Maui. The rest
of them, I think it's 378, something like that, are all female. We need to also get a grip on this.
We need some EEO assistance, Affirmative Action assistance. We need to teach our supervisors
how to hire people that are maybe underrepresented. We need more female Laborers and we
need more male Clerks. So currently the difference is $7,380 a year less for a female Clerk tha
an unskilled Laborer which by the way is $24 a year... $24 a month more than when we came to
talk to you guys in March. So it's creeping up. Administrative workers, as we've heard, need a
lot more training, knowledge and experience. So ultimately pay for this group is not in line with
their education, experience, training and expertise. Some of you have said to us this is a
bargaining unit problem. It's not my problem. It's not a County problem even though we signed
that resolution. So we feel that when things become unbalanced in a government, certain groups
need to pay attention. We think that the people here at Maui County that need to pay attention
are our Personnel Services, the Mayor, our Council, our EEO Office, our EEO Specialists, Civil
Service Commission because they hire our DPS Director, and our union. Our union needs to pay
attention. Whether or not this practice is illegal is beside the point. It's unfair and it doesn't look
good and we need to...we need to fix it. The HGEA, I wanted to include a little bit of what they
said to us in a letter they wrote to the Mayor. HGEA strongly supports your efforts to achieve
pay equality among the clerical classes of work within the County of Maui and narrowing the
pay gap between men and women. The employer, meaning County of Maui, under Section 89-9
HRS has the authority and the discretion to review the repricing of classes within a bargaining
unit. Even jobs between bargaining units can be compared using a systematic evaluation system
that measures the skill, the education, the training, the level of responsibility and the working
conditions of each class of work. That's what we want. Mr. Perreira of HGEA goes on to say
pay equity will ensure that every County of Maui employee is earning what they should be
based...what they should be based on the requirements of their jobs. All jobs, regardless of
whether they are performed by...primarily by men or by women should be paid on the level of
skill, education, training, responsibility and working conditions the job requires. That letter is
included in the packet of handouts that you got. These are the numbers, 348 female Clerks
versus 17 male Clerks, and then 171 male Laborers versus 15 male [sic/ Laborers. And by the
way, all of the Laborers in our County are Janitors. All the females are janitors. We do not have
one woman working on a Highways crew, any kind of a labor crew in our County. It's all
janitorial. We need to fix that. They wanna...they want the jobs by the way. They show up on
our lists. And the men show up on our Clerk lists too. Women are disproportionately affected by
pay disparities in the County of Maui. And so I think, Connie, you talked about this originally
improved...our minimum qualifications for Clerks is woefully late in being reviewed. We need
the Council to please ask that we take a look at this. This is a little wage history, because I think
as Connie was also mentioning, in 1978, '79, '80, the salaries were relatively even which we still
don't love, right, because we think the Clerks are more skilled. But we were taken. Over the
years since the early '90s these...the wages have gotten out of kilter. Now they're $615 lower
than...higher than the Clerks. Roles have changed. We used to think the man needs to earn
more because he's the breadwinner. And I think the Mayor made a good point about this.
Women are running a significant number of households. They're raising the children, they're
making less money. So we want our pay to relate to education, training, skills, knowledge and
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ability. By the way, most of our Clerks do do janitorial duties as well. The immediate fix that
we're asking for is $615 a month to be paid in a differential to the Clerks. It's gonna cost
approximately $2,804,400. And as Anne said, it'll be injected right into the economy. This is
better for our people, our children, our families. This is important for everybody. It's important
because it's the right thing We need to do this. I think we buy trucks that cost $2 million. What
does the Mayor want? He wants pay equality for all County employees. He's been looking at
this for about 10 years. This is not something that just popped up. And we want justice for all,
right, justice for all. Pay equity means our committee is committed to eliminating the wage gap
that exists due to the undervaluation of what is typically thought of as women's work. This is
called occupational segregation and we are doing this consistently at our County. When you
walk in the door to apply for a job as a Laborer and you are a female, the chances are not good
that you're gonna get hired. And we can fix that. We can do some education. When you walk in
the door as a male and you're applying for a job as a Clerk, the chances are not good we're
gonna hire you. We need to break out of that thinking. Occupational segregation means we're
gonna give you, you know, if you're a woman you get the job as a teacher, a nurse or secretary.
And the male gets the lawyer, the doctor, the Indian chief. I can't remember what all the guys
get but we need to bust out of that thinking. We need to do integration and normally that means
whatever your population in the County is, we've got about 50/50 men/women. That should also
reflect our hiring here at the County. So what do we want? Today we want this Committee to
approve a pay differential for approximately 380 Clerks of $615 a month starting July 1, 2015.
We would like you to request that HGEA create a more fair pay scale. The steps are not
working. We wane hire more female Laborers and more male Clerks. We wanna honor
Resolution 14-36 and join with the Mayor in his effort to address and resolve the issue of wage
equality in Maui County. We wanna help Laureen because this is gonna affect her when she
retires, right. The more she makes now, the more she gets later. Are there any questions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mt Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank, you, /W. Chair, and thank you Karin, Miss...
MS. PHANEUF: You can call me Karin.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: How do you pronounce your last name?
MS. PHANEUF: Phaneuf is hard.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well, we...Phaneuf. Okay, thank you. Appreciate your presentation and
support the resolution and support your concerns. My question to you is which, you know, as the
Rules of the Council is we're supposed to have bills brought to us so we can't amend any budget.
The Mayor has to do that. Has the Mayor sent anything down?
MS. PHANEUF: He told us to kinda wait before sending the budget amendment. If it's something we
can do right away, we'll do it. We have one ready.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: He hasn't sent it down, though?
MS. PHANEUF: No.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, well...so I would like to be able to help you on that one but...
MS. PHANEUF: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Until it gets sent to us...
MS. PHANEUF: We can do that.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. The other question I have, I guess, Mr. Chair is for Mr. Kushi. Does the
Council.. is the Council able to negotiate with the HGEA?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Your question is whether the Council can negotiate...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct. One of her requests was request HGEA to create a more fair pay
scale -MS. PHANEUF: No.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --for affected employees.
MS. PHANEUF: Not to negotiate with them but to initiate that conversation and let them know we're
not...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Miss...Ms. Phaneuf, you're not Mr. Kushi.
MS. PHANEUF: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You won't answer for Corporation Counsel.
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Couch. My understanding is no Historically, the negotiating party for the
counties and the State would be the Department of Personnel Services.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So would be our...what we could do on that would be to, I guess,
support...I mean we already have the resolution. So that resolution could be brought to the
HGEA and say, look, Council supports that. I mean we've done the resolution so hopefully you
can...in your discussions the Department of Personnel Services will have that with them. And,
of course, we can't hire—Pin just trying to figure out what we can do. We've done the
resolution and we said we support it. We're waiting for a budget amendment.
MS. PHANEUF: Okay. We'll get you that.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I guess, Mr. Chair, what's the next step?
CHAIR HOKAMA: The next step is we'll hear from Mr. Hiromoto and Mr. Underwood.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
MR. KUSHI: Just to go further, Mr. Couch, not only historically but by law, by HRS Statute. The
negotiating parties purposely are not, are not...or is not the legislative bodies. So you need to
change your State law.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Hiromoto, why don't you and Mt Underwood come forward. Then
you can join us at the table and share your thoughts with us.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Watch out, watch out before you get up and tangled.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You had a question you have right now, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I was gonna ask for them to come up. So you read my mind.
So I would like to ask them to explain the process at this point, if you don't mind, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, we'll have Mr. Hiromoto explain to us the procedures and his understanding of
this repricing statute. And we welcome Mr. White to the meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning. Mr. Hiromoto?
MR. HIROMOTO: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Members. Repricing is...the issue on the
subject of repricing is found in Hawaii Revised Statutes in Chapter 76 and 89. 76 is the Civil
Service Law, 89 is the Collective Bargaining Law. Chapter 76 says that there shall be equal pay
for equal work and a repricing is a process to insure that. And it does talk about when you
compare a class with another class within your bargaining unit, and it does specifically say
within your bargaining unit, there should be equal pay for equal work. And it's set up like that
primarily because of the collective bargaining laws where the comparison is only within your
bargaining unit. There are separate.. ,we, the County of Maui currently works with seven
bargaining units, eight pretty soon when we have Bargaining Unit 14. And each one has a
exclusive representative according to Chapter 89. In this case, the Bargaining Unit 3 is
represented by the Hawaii Government Employees Association. Unit 1 where the Laborers are is
represented by the United Public Workers. So they have separate bargaining units. Repricing,
again, allows a comparison between two classes where you identify that you are...the class is
assigned more complex work or more substantial work than another class and you can present
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that in two ways and have that class repriced. For example, if you say that a Water Treatment
Plant Operator's work is similar to a Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator and...but the Water
Treatment Plant Operator is one salary range lower than the Wastewater, then you can say, you
know, based on my comparison with the Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator, a Water
Treatment Plant Operator should be at that level of a Wastewater Treatment Plant pay-wise, or
even higher. So you compare classes of work within your bargaining unit. That's repricing.
Chapter 89, Collective Bargaining Law, allows repricing to be negotiated or it can be done every
five years in a review. We just finished our review, the last review in 2012. The next one is
scheduled for 2017 for an internal review of pricing alignment. And the other way again is
through negotiations. But again this is a comparison of classes within your bargaining unit. The
comparison that I've heard of...in the testimony is between Bargaining Unit 3, clerical classes,
and Bargaining Unit 1, TRW classes. So it doesn't really fit the repricing according to State law.
What I've heard has a better comparison with the collective bargaining issue. I think what the
Committee is asking for in a differential is definitely a collective bargaining issue. State law
doesn't allow even the County to give a pay raise unilaterally without the union...union's
involvement. The request for differential again I would say is a collective bargaining issue.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? Thank you. I appreciate the clarification. I think it's, you
know, rather important for the public and us to understand the differences. And I guess my last
question to you, I know Mr. Couch is chomping at the bits to ask you a couple of questions also,
where does the Council fit in all of this? I mean I understand budget amendment being sent
down and all that, but where do we fit as far as this differentiating and asking the union to take a
look at what's going on?
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair'?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director?
MR. HIROMOTO: I believe what Mr. Kushi had explained earlier is that the State law provides that the
Mayor is the negotiator for the County of Maui. The Council's role normally is in approving
cost items. So I...at this point I think until you receive a cost item, we just have to wait for that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair.

let Mr. Couch ask his questions.

CHAIR HOKAMA: I'll have all the Members have their opportunity. So everyone will have their
chance to ask questions. So when you say negotiable...and we understand our role. We
basically either ratify the contract and give the financial appropriations in our budgets. Then I
would assume that what would be before me is the authorized representative of the employees to
give me a proposal. Would that be correct?
MR. HIROMOTO: The authorized representative of the Bargaining Unit 3 would be the Hawaii
Government Employees Association so they would have...they are their exclusive representative
by law.

- 17 -

POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
December 15, 2014

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, and I don't have a submittal from them for a consideration.
MR. HIROMOTO: I don't think so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So this has no standing?
MR. HIROMOTO: I believe if they... well, currently I don't think they have standing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. HIROMOTO: They would...I mean the differential would have to be negotiated, as I mentioned
earlier, between the County and the HGEA first and then a cost...you know, we'd cost it out and
present it to the Council for approval.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. One thing you can help the Committee with, Mr. Director, is we understand
and we're given State...Statewide-negotiated contracts so it's all Unit 3s, all the employers, so
it's the four counties, State of Hawaii, Unit 13 would be all four counties, State of Hawaii. If
was Unit 1 would be all four counties, State of Hawaii. Doing this separates us from the
Statewide contract. Is this something we can do on our own without being at the table with the
other employers?
MR. HIROMOTO: Chapter 89 of HRS provides for one avenue whereby the County can negotiate with
the exclusive representative. In this case, would be HGEA for what's called a supplemental
agreement. And it need not include the other jurisdiction. It depends on what the item is.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So something like this that impacts all of Unit 3?
MR. HIROMOTO: This...you are correct. I don't... at this point what the Committee is asking for is
only for a... what appears to be a differential for only 300-something members of their
600-member unit. So it's not...even the request is not for the entire Bargaining Unit 3, it
appears. And that can be done but it has to be done with negotiations with the union. So the
union would have to say that we are giving 300 of our members a pay differential and not the
rest.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So your male Clerks won't get the differential.
MR. HIROMOTO: I don't know what they've identified but the testimony was that 300 of the
membership was gonna get a proposed...in this proposal 300 members approximately would be
involved in this differential. And I do know that Bargaining Unit 3 does have approximately
660 members in the County of Maui.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And so we understand our situation, Director, the Mayor gave us a
consideration. This Committee cannot expand the scope of that consideration, right. Like let's
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say we're very unhappy with comp. time and we wanna throw comp. time on the table and have
it negotiated now Could we throw it on the table besides repricing?
MR. HIROMOTO: I believe the Mayor could negotiate something with the HGEA. I don't think the
County Council could do that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But officially this has no HGEA ownership. They attended the meetings but this is
the Mayor and the Repricing Committee's proposal.
MR. HIROMOTO: I gather from the letters or the communication that Ms. Phaneuf had read or had
summarized, it appears that HGEA is supportive. I don't know to what extent or to what issue,
exact issue. But other than that I don't know how much they are supporting this effort.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I mean I don't...I'm not asking you to speak for them, Director. That's, you
know, your job is to speak for the employer. So I understand. Mr. Carroll, questions?
Ms. Crivello, any questions at this time?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Maybe not so much question, but I'd like to comment. You know, I
think if we've had the...if it was under our jurisdiction, I don't think there'll be any questions as
far as the kind of support that the clerical workforce would get from us. So it is my
understanding then that the County will need to negotiate this repricing which is considered a
supplemental agreement. And so that leaves us out of the loop for now anyway, and the whole
thing HGEA basically, according to Chapter 89, would need to submit the request or proposal to
the Administration or whomever. And then...then it circles back to us probably. Is that my
understanding, Mr. Hiromoto?
MR. HIROMOTO Both the employer or the union can make submittals to each other, exchange
proposals. But that's generally how it would play out.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, Mr. Chair, so the employer is not the Council. The
employer...is it your Department or is it the Mayor?
MR. HIROMOTO: Could you explain to me what...define Council?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: When you said the employer...it needs to come to the employer. Is
that DPS? Is that Department of Personnel Services that the HGEA would submit its proposal
for a supplemental agreement? Is it to your Department? Or is it to the Administration?
MR. HIROMOTO: Generally it would be to the Administration, to the Mayor because he, again by
definition in Chapter 89, is the representative in this case.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I browsed through the petition with all the
signatures of support, and it says that this is an employer issue not a collective bargaining or
union issue. So, Mr. Hiromoto, what that...what does that statement mean to you that this is an
employer and not so much any union, HGEA in this case I guess, and collective bargaining?
MR. HIROMOTO: Just as I mentioned earlier, any kind of wage increase or differential by Statute has
to be negotiated with the exclusive representative which would be the...if we...we are the
employer, the County of Maui, the Mayor in... specifically, would have to negotiate any type of
wage increase or wage change with the HGEA. We cannot do that unilaterally even if it is a pay
raise.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Then definitely not this body, this County Council? This is not
part...that's not our kuleana.
MR. HIROMOTO: I do not believe so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, okay. Thank you. Chair, you've enlightened me on a lot of
the questions that I did have and also Mr. Couch. So thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So I just want to get this straight. In April, we did a
resolution saying we support this. We had the Mayor come and say he supports this. We have
the union letter saying they support this. Why is it still here? Why isn't anything being done?
And where's the holdup?
MR. HIROMOTO: I don't know where the holdup is. I don't know if there's any kind of, you know,
cost item to this that is pending transmittal to this body.. So I don't know where the...what the
status of it is.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well, has there been negotiations done? I mean isn't that your responsibility?
Have you negotiated with the HGEA who appears to be okay with this?
MR. HIROMOTO: I have not.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHIM: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I think most of my questions have been
answered. It appears that this is an issue that we can't take any action on because there's no
budget amendment. And to actually change the pay scales we've got to have a budget
amendment from the Mayor. And while I support the thought of making these adjustments, this
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is in my view a bargaining issue that should be handled by the HGEA through the Statewide
bargaining because it's not just those folks on Maui. It's the folks Statewide that are being
impacted and so I...Pm, like Mr. Couch, I'm not sure what we're doing here today because
there's nothing we can act on because there's no budget amendment. So it's a good discussion
but it doesn't seem to be any follow through from the Administration on this item even though
there seemed to be an interest in doing something. I am a little bit hesitant to take this on as a
solely Maui issue. I think that it deserves a discussion at the Statewide bargaining table. So but
thank you for bringing this up today.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mt Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And the question begs to be asked then,
has HGEA and the bargaining unit come to the County asking for specific changes to this point?
MR. HIROMOTO: If it is a matter of negotiation as I indicated, well, I haven't heard anything from the
Mayor's Office with regard to specific proposals. I believe that there may be one.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But we have not seen...you're saying you haven't seen it yet?
MR. HIROMOTO: I cannot say if...to the details of that. But I have seen a memo.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, a memo. And then the last question I have. As Mr. White
has mentioned, has anything been brought up Statewide? Has this issue been brought up
Statewide? And I would ask you this question and I'm gonna ask Ms. Karin the question too.
But let me start with you, if I may, Mr. Chair, if I may.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director?
MR. HIROMOTO: Not to my knowledge. Not on the employer side.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Karin?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Plumed?
MS. PHANEUF: It's my...it's our understanding that an MOU was submitted to the Mayor from HGEA
addressing all of Unit 3 pricing. And I...is that the one that you've seen? You cannot say? And
it also, correct me if I'm wrong, but I believe that DPS does have the authority even though we
do this repricing conversation with the State once every five years, we are allowed, arm I wrong,
to initiate that conversation sooner if we want to and if we believe that there is something to talk
about For me every five years they've been coming back saying, oh, there's no problems.
There's no repricing problems. And I think that that's something that you could initiate, that
conversation? Is that correct?
MR. HIROMOTO: Repricing would be. . .(inaudible). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Please answer in the mic so everyone hears, please, if you don't
mind, Mr. Hiromoto.
MR. HIROMOTO: As I mentioned, the Statute provides for two methods or avenues for repricing. One
is through negotiations. The other one is a five-year review. I think Ms. Phaneuf is referencing
the five-year review. It has to be...it is a review that we had completed in 2012 and as I
mentioned next one is around...before 2017. But as I had mentioned earlier, I do not believe that
this is a repricing issue because the comparison of classes is between a Unit 3 Clerk class and a
Laborer which is a Unit 1 class. And Statute, in Chapter 76, specifically says that the
comparison for repricing in the repricing process is comparison between classes in the same
bargaining unit. So I don't believe this is a repricing issue.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, okay, I won't...I'm not gonna go there. And all I say is
these people, these young ladies are being underpaid and I believe that. I think that's been
shown today. And my wife happens to be clerical and happens to have 28- years and makes less
than some of these people also. So let's leave that alone, okay. So let's not talk because I
understand it better than most 'cause it helps...it affects my household directly. Twenty-seven
years. We're not talking 10, we're not talking 5 But anyhow I don't wanna get into that. Thank
you, Mr. Chair. I think...I think I see the picture. I think we all understand that we're kinda tied
at the hip right now. We just can't do much at this point in time. We just can't do much but we
need to continue the process for whatever it means so that these people will be fair...paid a fair
and equitable salary. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Carroll, any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: We could use a good suggestion right about now I and I think most
of us support what's before us today. We want equity in pay. Unfortunately, this Council has a
very limited role in bringing this about. We can support it with resolution. It comes down if it
passes, if HGEA and the Administrations, we'll come up with the money. But we do have a very
limited role here and it is frustrating I think for everyone. I can't see too much more doing than
what we're doing now And I hope somebody else could come up with a better suggestion than
that Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Members, any other questions? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And just going back to the PowerPoint slide 11.
And at the very bottom bullet point it mentions that this is not., .whether or not this practice is
illegal is a question for the EEOC or whether this... whether or not this practice is blatantly unfair
is a question for those responsible. So that illegal question I'd like to run by our Corporation
Counsel to see what his thoughts are in regards to this situation if it does veer into being an, I
don't know, an illegal-type practice or not.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kushi, can you respond?
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MR. KUSHI: As of this date, I know of no action against the County for what has been going on, for
what the pay scales are. So whether it's allegedly illegal, we'll find out if there's a lawsuit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you, Mr. Kushi.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Hiromoto, you or Mr. Underwood have anything else?
MR. HIROMOTO: No, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Hiromoto, was this taken before the Civil Service
Commission at all? It seems like it went everywhere. And if so, what did the Civil Service
Commission say?
MR. HIROMOTO: It did go to the...well, there was testimony at the Civil Service Commission. The
Commission...I think the issue that the committee brought before the Commission was for
repricing and I believe it was an EEO issue. And both of which the Civil Service Commission
felt was beyond their jurisdiction and felt there was more of a collective bargaining issue which
they have again no jurisdiction over.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And typically in...let's say this situation, if the HGEA agreed, would it
be...could they initiate negotiations or would it be the Administration initiating it...it seems like
no one's initiating the negotiations and we're stuck going around in circles. I'm just trying to get
us out of that circle.
MR. HIROMOTO: Both parties can submit proposals to each other. So it could be the HGEA, it could
be the employer.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Or is anybody going to step forward and do this? Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other questions? Now the Chair then will just say a few things. I don't
think from the...my perspective of observing and listening, the Committee has any concerns
about the pay of...pay equity. I think this is something that...I think as someone mentioned it, a
national topic of discussion and rightfully so. So I don't think that's a issue for this Committee.
What is before us, though, I will share a few things. I would agree with you, Mt Couch. Either
the employer or the employee representative needs to get some movement. Obviously one is
whether or not job descriptions are currently accurate. If not, they need to be revised. And once
you get your job descriptions squared away, you deal with your classifications. Then you deal
with your cost item, your pricing. We deal with the end product of what is the total cost to the
County and that's when we get involved with appropriations and ratifying those contracts. I
wouldn't mind being involved with negotiations. I don't think Mr. Hiromoto or Mr. Kushi would
like that because I think we would take different perspectives on things like comp. time. We've
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talked about it in budget. I don't believe this is a gender thing, not within the class. I understand
the issue of compensation. I think they have a point there. But then again, Members, I would
tell you that UPW does not have steps in their compensation agreement with the County. HGEA
has anniversary step movements besides your collective bargaining across the boards. So we
compensate differently. They approach... cost items differently from those two unions and so I
wouldn't compare it apples to apples in my perspective of doing contracts. So for today I would
say we can, you know, have it part of the Committee's report that we still support pay equity,
gender equity in the County of Maui. But it is not this Committee's responsibility to put forth
the proposal. We receive the request and then we dispose of the item. There is no item for cost
items and I think Ms. Phaneuf also agrees with that. We have nothing on a cost item attached to
this request. The 2.8 is your upfront cost, Members. It is not your total cost to the County. And
that is just for the 300-something employees in Unit 3 that are impacted. It's not the whole unit.
It's not the whole cost to this County. And so I would say, Members, I don't have a problem of
us restating our support for what Ms. Phaneuf and her group is requesting. But we have very
limited ability what we can and cannot do today in your Chair's opinion. If'you have questions,
you can ask Mr. Kushi. If my read on this our purview and opportunity is correct, I'm happy you
may ask him question. Any questions with the contract, you can ask Mr. Hiromoto or
Mr. Underwood. And anything about the request, you can ask Ms. Phaneuf. But other than that
the Chair is gonna put this to bed 'cause...yes, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Just one last question and this may be a request that
can't be handled today but maybe the Personnel Services Office can assist us. The question that
comes to my mind as we're talking about this is whether or not we've done a comparison of the
clerical compensation for private sector positions versus those in the County and State positions.
Do you know if we've done that and what the results of that might be?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Miss...Director?
MR. HIROMOTO: We've done an internal...well, a comparison. It wasn't an exhaustive comparison
but we did look at the Bureau of Labor statistics wages for clerical workers in the State of
Hawaii and also the Hawaii Employers Council wage survey. And it does fall, for clerical
workers, it does fall in that range. Of course, whenever you do a survey you have to define the
class of work that you're comparing.
COUNCILMEMBER WHILE: Right
MR. HIROMOTO: And these surveys...company gives out a... just a brief description of what a Clerk
does so we do our best to compare what level of Clerk we think these survey companies are
asking for. And that's how we fill out the survey and, yeah, the survey did come out that it did
look just around the same range as our clerical workers.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, thank you, 'cause my experience is similar to Mr. Victorino's.
The pay seems to be consistent with a lot of private sector positions and, of course, County has
significantly more vacation time and other...other benefits along with it. So it is something that
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we need to take a look at but we need to take a look at it with our eyes wide open. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, I think the group has made the employer very much aware of what needs to
be discussed at the table and what needs to have a proposal down the road. We are aware. They
mode us aware. I think the Mayor is aware since he's worked with them. So I assume this is
gonna be talked about on the table very soon. And I believe they've already started preliminary
communications so they cannot say people are not aware of the subject matter. I think the ladies
did a good job in making many of us aware of what's happening in this County. So any other
questions for the Chair? Comments? First I wanna tell all of you ladies who took the time to be
here, thank you very much for your participation. We appreciate it. You have made us much
more aware of the specifics that you deal with every day. And we are much more better
informed in making a better decision down the road especially on the upcoming budget. So we
appreciate that. Members, if nothing else, the Chair is gonna ask that this item be deferred. Any
objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: GCB, DSG).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, this item is deferred. Ms. Phaneuf, we thank you for your presentation and
your presence this morning. And we thank all the ladies who took the time to testify. Thank you
very much for your presence.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're gonna take a short recess and then tackle the rest of the litigation matters
and then the transfer of grants consideration. We'll be in recess for five minutes. . . . (gavel).
RECESS: 10:29 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:41 a.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA: .(gavel). . . Okay, let us return to order, please. We welcome Mr. Guzman to the
meeting. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
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ITEM PIA-50: PROPOSED TRANSFER OF GRANTS MANAGEMENT PROGRAM FROM
DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS TO
DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE OvIISC)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I direct you please, Members, to Item 50, 5-0. This is under the heading of
the PROPOSED TRANSFER OF GRANTS MANAGEMENT...FROM THE DEPARTMENT
OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE. Okay,
this is an item that was reported...referred to this Committee May 25, 2012, regarding about a
proposed transfer, and you have the Committee Report from the Budget and Finance Committee
that referred this item to this Committee. We did have some general discussions about grants and
some other things on another item previously on this subject. And this morning we do have
Mr. Baz, who was assisting the Chair and this Committee with this subject matter. So I'll ask
Mr. Baz if he has any comments he'd like to share at this time, please.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Members, good morning. Sandy Baz, Budget Director. First of all,
you know, we introduced this proposed transfer in the Fiscal Year 2013 Budget as a... and I think
it did a great job of starting discussion points. And I wanted to thank the Chair and the
Committees for the review of Chapter 3.36, the Maui County Grants Program, and the efforts
that were made to clatify and solidify some of the requirements of the grants themselves, the
grantees, the reporting, different things like that. I think it's done well to kinda unify what the
County as a whole should be doing with its Grants Program. When we introduced this, it was
part of a discussion that had happened, you know, within the Department of Finance and Human
Concerns. When we first came into office, we saw that there had been an ongoing issue with the
Department of Finance and Grants Management. When...and then looking at some of the
procedures and the disparity between the departments, it had been kind of a suggestion to bring
those Grant Managers into the Department of Finance to bring some, again, some unity to... and
fairness to the grant system. As we've gone through the last couple of years and iterations and
discussions, the grants management issue within the Department of Finance is an issue with the
grants that we receive.. Those are the Federal grants mostly, over $50 million worth and making
sure that we're doing what the Feds are requiring us to do. So, you know, that was an issue in
the Single Audit for those of you who remember that. And it's something that the Department of
Finance is requesting a manager in the Accounts Department specifically for the grants that we
receive. The grant managers that we're discussing in this Grant Management Division from the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns is...those are the grant managers that manage the
grant subsidies that we give out, right. So those are the ones that we give to grantees for, you
know, health, human services, transportation, you know, all kinds of different things that you can
think of that are mostly run by nonprofit organizations in our community on our behalf. And
making sure that accountability is there is incredibly important. What we've found over the last
couple of years is that moving the grant managers themselves to a centralized unit may not be
required. It may be something that we can keep the grant managers in their subject matter
departments, you know, whether it's Grants Management in the Department of Housing and
Human Concerns or in the Department of Transportation or Parks or wherever else, Office of
Economic Development. And we're working... or I've been working towards a, you know,
implementing 3.36, and then I just procured the...a new software system that will create a
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centralized place for all of the grants to be monitored, recorded, applications held, budgeting,
you know, all of that kind of stuff will be in this one centralized unit. So we're looking more
towards, you know, maybe having someone or something, whether it's in the Mayor's Office or
MD's Office, monitoring that. Unfortunately, I don't have enough time myself to do all of that
but 1, you know, I have been. And it would be done a lot quicker if we had more staff to do that.
But I've been happy to fix the system, to try to improve our system so that it does make it easier
for the grantees to receive funds and to monitor what they're doing but also easier for the County
itself to hold the accountability properly for that. So, Mr. Chair, that's a kinda long-winded
initial comments there. But I again appreciate what the Committee's done over the last couple of
years. We have made big strides and we continue to work towards making sure that the
accountability is there but that we're also providing best services that we can to the community
and meet those community's needs.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Nothing at this time.
CHAIR 1-101CAMA: Okay. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No questions.
CHAIR HOICAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Nothing further.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No questions at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Grants management has always been very
difficult for this County. And the management is the hardest part. I've been involved in grants
management for a long time and I've monitored many grants. I was with another organization
that proposed pretty much just what we're doing over here. And they moved the grants
management out from the organization and put it with the finance department on another island
actually. It was a disaster. It really was. To properly monitor A grant, some of them are so
complex, that it's really, really difficult. And if we don't monitor the grants properly, not only do
we lose a grant but we might have to return every penny of it even if we had spent it. I'm really
concerned about the monitoring part. Housing and Human Services usually have a person that
works directly with those that are recipients of the grant and they monitor it closely right
throughout to make sure that there's no abuses or no misunderstandings. And I'm really
concerned if we're gonna make any changes that we do not lose this ability for the monitoring
part of the grant because that is the most critical area. I just can't say it strongly enough. If we
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do a transfer as you suggest, unless that is really, really put together in a manner to where we
have this really good oversight, it's not going to be good for us and that is my chief concern.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, thank you for your comment. I think the Budget Director and I share your
concern about oversight and grant management overview, Mr. Carroll. I think that's critical to
the components. And you still gotta do your single Federal audit if you have Federal dollars. So
we appreciate that comment. Ms. CriwIlo? Oh, Mr. Carroll, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Chair, if I could make one more comment. We're talking about, you
know, we audit the grants. The trouble is that if something goes wrong with a grant and there is
an inconsistency or a violation and the audit catches it, a lot of times it doesn't do us any good.
We have to do it to where we do not have any discrepancies. By the time the audit comes we're
in trouble already. So we have to make sure we don't reach that point.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You're right.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You're absolutely right, Mr. Carroll. We don't want that type of grantees either.
Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. I would have to agree with
Councilmember Carroll on his concerns. I think the intent of us trying to centralize is...makes
sense in some ways, and at times the Grant Management people are not the most popular because
there's...appears to be scrutinizing and what have you which is to our advantage. I think, too,
what we lack in the process is before we say, yeah, or yes to the grant approval, we're...we are
required also to receive the year-end reports which I don't think we've had that per...per grant
that's been issued. So I think there's more than just the centralization or how we're gonna do
about that disseminating of the grants. I think it involves more of us understanding what we're
approving and the deserving of the approvals as well. And the thing about it, it's not only
Department of Human Services though it appears as though with this, this is their particular
request, because a lot of our Federal grants also are with the watershed projects also as well as
our Office of Economic Development which also comes...the final results comes for our
approval. I hope we can continue to have this conversation before something like this is
finalized and have more discussion as how we can identify what really are the problems that why
we... why the Department wants to move it over to Finance. That's my concerns. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
sure if I missed it in your
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, yeah,
opening comments, Mr. Baz, as in the...as Ms. Crivello mentioned the other Departments that
also do grants, not just Department of Housing and Human but OED, Department of Water. So
is it...I know it's...it was a Mayor's proposal but was it in particular DITHC's request in...to
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move it over to Finance? Or was it... so and if not, then why wasn't the other Departments
bronght in to the fold -CHAIR HOKAMA: Mt Baz -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --kind of broader discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: do you want to give 'em what you recall.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, I'm trying to recall, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: I am, Member Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Been a couple years.
MR. BAZ: The initial discussion I believe was that this would be... if we were gonna be consolidating
all of the Grant Managers This would be the first move. We'd get it all set up and straight and
then we would've moved the others. But as I mentioned, I think that we can accomplish our goal
of providing that consistency and monitoring in Grant Management without actually moving the
bodies from the different departments into a single department and just with more tools like the
technology tools that I just purchased. And so, I mean, even with that I can... you know, when
we're doing budget deliberations we can present to you a lot better information. And so you can
make, you know, to Member Crivello's point, you need to make from the very beginning that I
became a Budget Director, I've been very concerned about with you...giving you the most
information that I can to provide so that you can make good decisions. And the more
information that you have, then that decision becomes a better decision. So I'm hoping that
we'll get to this point. I don't know if it'll be by the Fiscal Year '16 Proposed Budget that I can
give you that information. But within...by the '17 Proposed Budget we'll have a lot more
detailed information about the grants that you can then see, you know, statistics, outcomes, and
things like that, better reporting tools for you. And since this is in a consolidated system, it'll be
consistent information versus, you know, I mean we could give you stacks of quarterly reports
right now, and literally it would be stacks of reports. But to go through that and sift through that
to figure out if this is providing good outcome, if they're, you know, achieving their mission it's
a little bit harder to do that. And so we wanna consolidate that information at least, not
necessarily the bodies.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. And that was actually my other question, Chair.
If bodies come with, you know, but you're saying not necessarily need to in this case to
consolidate the different grants being monitored via your Department. But the special people
from each Department would not necessarily need to come with to your Department.
MR. BAZ: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, I mean it would be a directive from the Mayor or Department of Management saying,
you know, you gotta do this. But we feel that the bodies can stay within the Departments at this
point.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, okay, very good. And I definitely concur with Mr. Carroll's
comments that, you know, to prevent noncompliance from occurring to begin with is the most
important so thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: What I do recall, Members, is that part of the issue that Mr. Baz and I was trying to
deal with a few years ago was the inconsistency of grant management from the grantees'
perspective. We all were getting our calls. A grant from Human Concerns was being treated in
this manner versus an OED grant versus a Watershed grant. One of the points, I guess, we were
working on was try to bring uniformity that regardless of where the grant is coming from, all
grants would be processed similarly, reviewed similarly, analyzed similarly, graded, I guess if we
could use that term, in the same manner so that we can show consistency and fairness in our
management of any type of grant was one of the concerns. And I think also was one of the
concerns was timeliness of releasing of the monies. I believe was some... some of the Members'
issues of when the monies were being released, especially to agencies that I guess with the
reimbursement type of program, it impacted their cash flows to their disadvantage I could say.
So there is a lot of things that, you know, Mt Baz was trying to work with us to try and improve.
And that's what...how I would look at it. It's how do we improve the grant program so we get
the results we expect and the taxpayer expects out of us funding those types of requests. So
that's where we're at but I would agree with Mr. Baz.• It's something we still gotta...we need to
continue to work on. Sometimes you just get lucky with great Grant Management people and
things just flow well. And then other times, you know, we tend to have some communication
issues and, you know, things happen. But I'm supportive of Mr. Baz's position right now
Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mn Chair. And I, too, am supportive of that position. I just had a
couple questions on the software that you were talking about. Will this allow the grantees an
opportunity to submit their application online so...and in a consistent manner so everybody has
the same information?
MR. BAZ: Yes, Mr. Chair and Member Couch. The system that we purchased allows for the
development of an RFP and then the, you know, in the system. Then the grantee...the applicants
will then apply. They'll put their budgets in electronically. They'll set up their, you know, their
outcome goals, you know. As we define the outcomes that are supposed to be achieved then, you
know, they'll say, okay, well, this is how many they can achieve for this amount of money,
different things like that, and provide their proposals. Once a proposal is accepted then, you
know, it can be reviewed. And if it's a competitive one, it'll be reviewed and scored. If it's a
line item one that is approved by Council, then those items would go directly into the, you know,
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the scope of work contract. And so it should be smoother in that contract building as well. And
then once everything is approved and certified, they get going, they can do their reporting all
electronically as well.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, perfect. And those reports will be available online, at least internally
for...if we as a deliberative body wanted to take a look at 'em or individually wanted to see the
status to make sure that the things that we line itemed were being properly reported and properly
done.
MR. BAZ: Yes, you'll be able to request, you know, a report for a specific grantee or I can provide you
some consolidated reports as well.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: But we could do it individually online if we wanted to.
MR. BAZ: We'd have to discuss that -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --access to certain information.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Besides Mr. Baz, we do have Ms. Shishido and Rudy from Grants Management in
the gallery. So if you have questions for them, I'm happy to ask them for...to consider
responding to any questions you may have for those two individuals. If not, Mr. White,
any...last opportunity for questions, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Just one in particular. You mentioned earlier in your statement,
Mr. Baz, about one of the reasons was immunities. I somewhat heard that and I was wondering
what you meant by that.
MR. BAZ: If I said immunity, that was the wrong word. I apologize.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. No, no immunities.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. I vaguely remember hearing something out of your mouth.
That's okay.
MR. BAZ: Providing service to the community maybe.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: . .(Inaudible). . .
CHAIR HOKAMA: You're making the attorneys kind of

their ears.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay then. I must be mistaken. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Victorino, any last question or comment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm not looking for any immunities so I'm okay with this. But I
have to have one question that Mister...I'd like to ask Mr. Baz real quickly. I understand that in
the very near future that a number of our senior grant writers and grant managers will be retiring.
Is that going to be a major impact? I would think with historic knowledge...well, okay. I'll let
him answer the question and elaborate a little if he doesn't mind.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz, if you're able to respond to Mr. Victorino, please.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I was gonna ask you actually for short privilege of closing
comments to recognize Rudy Esquer who is sitting in the audience here who has been our Grants
Manager in Division for 20 years, 25 years, something like that. And he has been the one that
has developed the system to date. And I wanted to recognize him for, you know, getting the
brunt of, you know, the chastised from the...you, from the community, from the grantees that's
he's scrutinizing different things like that. But he will be retiring as well as Lynn Britton at the
end of this month. And, yes, you're right, Mr. Victorino, that will be a lot of corporate
knowledge that will disappear. The systems that he set up will continue especially in the Grants
Management Division. And the changes to 3.36 I think bring, again, that accountability across
the board to all grants. And, you know, it...so it will be a challenge I'm sure, you know.
Jan Shishido shaking her head that, yes, this will be a big challenge. Their Department's losing,
you know, the two very-long-term individuals that have been managing grants. But, you know,
they...he's got gray hair so we'll give 'ern that. But, no, he's done a great job. And I wanted
to...so anyway, to my point is that in the future once things are, you know, systematically
developed and no matter who is doing the grants management or the people that are there then
it'll be... any transition will be less of an impact than what'll happen in the next couple of
months.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And that's exactly what I was hoping to
hear that well-developed system so no matter who comes in, I think that was our concern is that
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one group, one person, one department did it differently and if we can have a systematic way of
getting things accomplished I think then the burden of anybody not being there and someone
stepping in should be somewhat lessened as far as efficiency and overall results. So thank you,
Mr. Chair, and thank you, Mt Baz.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Anyone else? If not, on this item I will say we thank Mr. Esquer.
He went through a unique period of the County's governance. The Council used to have a lot of
line appropriation for grants, and then we decided to set up a pot of money and let Grants
Management Committee do their thing, and then Council got back in line iteming projects again.
So it's a unique history of how Council has tried to deal with this issue of grants and grant
management. But I can tell you we've definitely improved with the people like Rudy who's
helped us through the decades. So on behalf of the Committee, Rudy, we thank you for your
service to the County of Maui. We appreciate all you've done to make us a better community,
better County. So we thank you very much. Our blessings to you and your family and, of
course, the best of health in your future endeavors. So thank you for your service to the people
of Maui County. Thank you. With no objections, Members, the Chair's going to defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: GCB).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, this item is deferred. Mr. Baz, we thank you for your presence.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
ACTION DEFER pending further discussion.
ITEM PIA :1(48) LITIGATION MAt ERS

(STATUS: OCEAN RESORT VILLAS VACATION
OWNERS ASSOCIATION, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL.; CIVIL 134-0848(2))

(CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: We have two items we need to take up, Members, under...for status components.
They're both under the heading of Litigation. The first item I will direct you to is
Policy Item-1(48). This is the status regarding OCEAN RESORT VILLAS VACATION
OWNERS ASSOCIATION, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL, CIVIL NO. 13-1-0848(2).
We are in, correspondence, receipt of a dated November 18, 2014, from the Department of
Corporation Counsel, requesting to provide This Committee with a status update on the case. So
at this time we'll ask Mr. Wong or Mr. Bilberry if there is comments in open session for us,
please.
MR. WONG: Thank you, Chair. Currently this matter is in active litigation and there's various motions
that have been filed. And in order to get into the strategy of our defenses, I would like to ask for
executive session on this matter.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Members, we have a request for executive session.
The Chair will entertain a motion for such session under Hawaii Revised Statutes 92-5(a)(4)
which allows us to consult with legal counsel on questions and issues pertaining to the powers,
duties, privileges, immunities and liabilities of the County, the Council, and this Committee.
Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I move that we go into executive session in...pursuant
to Hawaii Revised Statutes Section 92-5(aX4).
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Is
there any further discussion? If not, all in favor of the motion, please say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with eight "ayes", one excused, Ms. Baisa.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Ilokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Couneilmember Baisa.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
11EM PIA-1(34): LITIGATION MATTERS

(STATUS: DOUGLAS LEONE, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, ET ALL, CIVIL 07-1-0496(3)) (CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I now direct you to Policy Item-1(34), also under the heading of Litigation
matters. This is a status report regarding DOUGLAS LEONE, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
ET AL., CIVIL NO. 07-1-0496(3). I'll ask Mr. Wong or Mr. Bilberry for comments in open
session.
MR. WONG: Thank you, Chair. This matter was before this Committee recently and we had sought
settlement authority. We're here to provide you with an update which we want to do in executive
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session. There's been active negotiations between the parties, with also with the mediator and
the Court. At this time, I'd request that we go into executive session.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. We have a request for executive session. The Chair will entertain a
motion authorized by Hawaii Revised Statutes, Section 92-5(a)(4) for us to consult with legal
counsel on questions and issues pertaining to the powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and
liabilities of the County, the Council, and this Committee. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I move to go into executive session pursuant to Hawaii
Revised Statutes, Section 92-5(a)(4).
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Any discussion,
Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion, please say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say no. Motion passes with eight "ayes", one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Ilohama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councihnember Baisa.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall go into recess to prepare for executive session. . .(gavel).. .
RECESS: 11:09 a.m.
RECONVENE: 12:14 p.m.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: . (gavel). . . We shall return to open session for the Policy Committee. Again,
this is the Committee's meeting of the 15th of December 2014. This is our last meeting of the
term, Members.
ITEM PIA-1(48): LITIGATION MATTERS

(STATUS: OCEAN RESORT VILLAS VACATION
OWNERS ASSOCIATION. ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL.; CIVIL 13-1-0848(2))
(CC 13-41)

ITEM PIA-1(34): LITIGATION MATTERS (STATUS: DOUGLAS LEONE, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUL ET AL., CIVIL 07-1-0496(3)) (CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: We have two items, Policy Item 1(48) and Policy Item 1(34), Members. With no
objections, both items shall be deferred.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: GCB, RC).
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair would just like to thank all of you for your participation, being very
responsible members on a difficult Committee. And so I thank you very much. You made my
job a lot easier and I appreciate the good work that all of you do on the people's behalf. So
saying that, thank you, Staff, for the good work during the term. I know Ms. Nakata is not here
but we thank her, too, and. Mr. Kushi's assistance. With no further business, this meeting is
adjourned. ...(gavel)..
ADJOURN: 12:15 p.m.
APPROVED:

RIKI HOKAMA, Chair
Policy and Intergovernmental Affair's Committee
Transcribed by: Reinette Kurtz

pia:min:141215
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I, Reinette Kutz, hereby certify that the foregoing represents to the best of
my ability, a true and correct transcript of the proceedings. I further certify that I
am not in any way concerned with the cause.
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